                           PPG MEETING 12 June 2024 

Attending: OD, AA, HS and DW

Apologies received from AM,SM and UH 

1 Cyber attack on Synnovis affecting blood tests
Members expressed concern about reports of the attack on Synnovis, who run the blood testing service for Lambeth surgeries. DW confirmed that no tests were available at present but that a way of dealing with urgent tests would shortly be up and running – at present, such patients will need to attend specified clinics and will not be able to have tests at the surgery.
2 Apps
Members asked about the change of the on-line appointment booking service from 'E-consult' to 'Accur-X'. DW explained that this was a decision that affected all surgeries in South East London and was not under the control of CFP. OD reported that he had recently used the system to book a GP appointment and that the system appeared to offer a simpler 'way in' to appointments without so many superfluous questions. Members also asked about MyChart (used by some hospitals) and whether GPs were aware of the feature which allows patients to grant access to their GP. DW indicated that this feature was not known to him. OD agreed to follow up with SM  

3 Mental Health Week in September
We had a long discussion about the MH Week provisionally planned for September. Concerns were expressed about the role and capacity of the PPG and the risks of one-off events that could not be followed up effectively. DW indicated that the practice was wanting to focus on health and well-being (rather than mental illness). Members provided information about some services that already exist in Lambeth for patients who GPs identify as 'miserable and lonely' (rather than 'in need of clinical intervention') DW indicated that he would input our views in any further discussions of the proposal. OD reported that he had discussed some ideas with the local branch on MIND and they might be willing to help if an information event was to take place.

4 Recruiting new members
OD asked if it had been possible to locate the supplies of PPG leaflets that were printed 3 or 4 years ago. (NB We had asked that supplies of the PPG leaflet could be provided to GPs with a request that, if they are talking to a patient who shows any interest in the practice more generally, they give them a leaflet and suggest they might contact the PPG inbox) DW agreed to check.

5 Garden
We agreed to try to revisit the idea of rescuing the garden areas inside the practice premises. HS and AA indicated that they would be willing to spend some time getting one of the areas into a state that would provide options for use but DW indicated that there would be security and confidentiality issues to be solved before the spaces could be used.

OD to follow up with DW (or whoever at the practice is willing to liaise with us.  
6 Next meeting
The next meeting will be fixed for a date in September 2024 (to be confirmed)
